
I'm against Ohio House Bill 22 because it is a clear violation of Ohio citizens' right to free speech and 

protest.  Ohio House Bill 22 needlessly expands the defintion of obstruction of justice, crimnalizing the 

right to record police officers, who work for us, whenever they are on the public dime.  The bill is 

intentionally confusing and dangerous to the public.  I am a member of The Ohio Coalition to Stop House 

Bill 22 from becoming the law of Ohio. I am also the President of BLACK LIVES MATTER in Cuyahoga 

County..                                         


